FROM	Name & Title Agency Name & Address	Chichi Nyagah-Nash, Acting Director Department of General Services 800 Abel Wolman Municipal Building	CITY OF BALTIMORE MEMO	TOTAL OF LITTER
	Subject	Support City Council Bill 19-0411 - City Property – Renaming Fairmount Harford Building to Lake Clifton Park Building		

DATE: July 30, 2019

TO: The Honorable President and Members
of the City Council
c/o Natwana B. Austin
Executive Secretary of the Baltimore City Council

400 City Hall

Re: Support for City Council Bill 19-0411 - City Property - Renaming Fairmount Harford Building to Lake Clifton Park Building

The Department of General Services reviewed City Council Bill 19-0411 - City Property – Renaming Fairmount Harford Building to Lake Clifton Park Building. The building is located at 2555 Harford Road, and is managed and maintained by the Baltimore City Public School System. The Department supports City Council Bill 19-0411.

The Department of General Services defers to Baltimore City Public Schools on this matter. According to their bill response, City Schools strongly supports this name change. The newly renovated building, located at the southwest corner of Clifton Park, will become home of the Reach! Partnership School in September 2019. According to City Schools, while the program name is Reach! Partnership, the athletic teams play under the Lake Clifton name. Reach! students can join the Lake Clifton Alumni Association upon graduation, and the name permanently in stone over what will be the main entrance to the new building is Clifton Park. The proposed name change will bring consistency between the permanent name on the building and the new building signage.

The Department of General Services thanks the committee for the opportunity to weigh in on this piece of legislation and urges the support of City Council Bill 19-0411.

CNN:rpt

cc: Jeffrey Amoros